
Additional Notes on Minutes of the Tuddenham St Martin Parish Council meeting held on 16th May 2023 
 

Item 8.  

Date: 15th May 2023 

 

ASB and Crime reports  Multiple vehicles causing a noise-disturbance and driving in a manner to cause 

distress to residents were noted on Sunday 7th May. Residents are advised to file a report on the Suffolk Police web 

site under the heading of Antisocial Behaviour: 

https://www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something/6-report-anti-social-behaviour  

 

Fly-tipping    An incident of fly-tipping was noted in the Tuddenham area (Moss Lane) since the 

last meeting, which included the dumping of vehicle tyres. 

Rubbish (takeaway cartons and cans) has been removed from the verge along The Street (by the Clopton Road 

intersection) twice in April. 

Residents are encouraged to report any signs of fly-tipping using the web site: 

https://www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/waste/fly-tipping/how-to-report-fly-tipping/  

 

Reporting tools   Regular updates on the Facebook community page provide links to the Suffolk Police 

resources including the reporting website. 

 

Report Something website: https://www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something  

 

Shed and Garage Security: https://www.suffolk.police.uk/sites/suffolk/files/shedandgaragesecurity1.pdf  

 
Item 10. 

Road Signage  We are still awaiting action on additional signage recommendations made over a year ago. 

In order to progress this important issue, I suggest a site visit with our SCC Councillor and a member of SCC Highways 

team. 

HGV’s and High Street/Westerfield Lane  Village residents have raised concerns (and I have seen this too) 

about HGV vehicles entering this route and causing major hold up’s and problems due to the street narrowness and 

parked vehicles. I suggest we should give serious consideration to an ‘Unsuitable for HGV’ sign at the junction by the 

Old Stores.  

Speedwatch and enforcement.   The team has not been active this year as I have not been able to give 

priority to this. I hope to rectify this over the next months. 

SID’s   The Main Road SID has ceased to function and a volunteer in the village is currently investigating if 

any repair is possible. The shared SAVID SID is in the Main Road location and will be available to Tuddenham 

alternate months being shared now with Witnesham and Swilland, as Grundisburgh have purchased their own. 

SAVID   has continued its activities and giving priority to data analysing from the SID’s. Our next meeting on 

June 1st in Playford village hall will mark SAVID’s 9th year. The meeting will be open to the public and will include a 

‘workshop’ focus on the SID data processing and analysing assisted by our advisor. Volunteers in our villages who are 

assisting with this are particularly welcome to the meeting.   

ANPR scheme   Tuddenham is now on the ANPR pilot rota. The device was in the village in February and 

although not located in the optimum position in Grundisburgh Road still showed 13% of vehicles exceeding the 

35+mph threshold. I have requested its location in Main Road when it is due next in the village.  

30mph Speed Signs on Road side bins.  I have not been able to give priority to this issue since discussion at 

previous meetings. 

Quiet Lanes Project   We are awaiting the delivery of the signage and some changes to one of the entry 

signs. We will need some volunteer assistance with the sign installation. 

https://www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something/6-report-anti-social-behaviour
https://www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/waste/fly-tipping/how-to-report-fly-tipping/
https://www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something
https://www.suffolk.police.uk/sites/suffolk/files/shedandgaragesecurity1.pdf


Road Safety Forum and East Suffolk Community Partnerships Budget  The Group has not met recently 

because of the local election process. The next meeting will be on June 12th which I aim to attend. 

Pauline Procter May 2023 

 
12. Playground & Playing Field improvements  

Tuddenham Playing Field Garden Project – update May 2023 
 

The seating and raised beds garden area in the Playing Field has now been completed and was the focal point for our 
Coronation Celebrations.   
 

Thanks to Jim, David, Ian, Cathy & Sandy for all their hard work. 
 
Funding totalling £2,200 for the project was provided by East Suffolk Council from our District Councillor Enabling 

Communities Budget and from the East Suffolk Community Partnership of Kesgrave, Rushmere St. Andrew, 
Martlesham, Carlford & Fynn Valley. 

 
 

Item Budget Actual Difference Comment   

            
Sleepers  24x£40  £         960.00   £         858.60  -£           101.40      
Fixings (bolts etc)   £        100.00   £                    -    -£          100.00  Included above 

Soil  £        350.00   £         240.00  -£           110.00      
Bark  £        190.00     -£           190.00  Included with plants etc   

Plants etc  £        500.00   £          449.87  -£             50.13      
Misc.  £        100.00     -£           100.00  Included with plants etc  

            

Total  £      2,200.00  £         1548.47 -£           651.53    

 
 

    
 
Phase 2 - We have spent £651.93 (£651.53) less than funded amount. It would be prudent to keep an amount in 

hand to replace plants as required. Also, we are looking at costings for more mature shrubs to plant near to the 
raised garden area to perhaps provide two “arbour” seating areas each side of the raised bed gardens.  This will be 
discussed with Cathy, Sandy, Jim & David to work out viability & budget in the hope of proceeding in the Autumn.  

Signage – unfortunately I still haven’t ordered the signage. I will now do this as a matter of urgency.  
 

Jean Ellinor 14th May 2023 
 


